Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

June 12, 2012
Officers in attendance:  Lucie Xavier-Andrade, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe

Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Kate Hibbet, Lisa Ramos, Laurie Brasil

Unexpected Guest: David Murphy (School Committee)

David Murphy stopped in as a surprise guest.  He wanted to introduce himself and let the PTO know he would like to establish open communication.  He discussed different ideas on how to get middle school parents involved in the PTO.

Meeting was called to order at 6:55pm

Review of last month’s minutes took place.  They were accepted.

Principal’s Report:  Mrs. Saltzman announced the 8th grade summer reading list was distributed and there will be books for sale during the lunch period.  The summer reading list for grades 5, 6 and 7 will be sent with the report card.

End of year activities include: 
Field Day was planned by the wellness committee with food and nutrition activity.  It is scheduled for June 19 for grades 5-7, 8th grade will be held on June 20.
Award ceremonies will take place Monday June 18 for grades 5&6 and Wednesday June 20 for grade 8.  Best Buddies will have their own ceremony.

The school will be hosting the Studley and Willett Elementary music concert on Thursday June 14.

Incoming 5th grade parent orientation was held on June 7.

Science Fair for 8th grade will be June 20 in their cluster.

Thursday June 21st will be the last day of school.  It will be a half day.  There will be a promotion ceremony for the 8th grade.

Mr. Connor is leaving and he will be missed.  Mr. Glen Brian will be the new Assistant Principal.

Treasurer’s Report:  Rose Larson was unable to attend.  June was a busy month with deposits and payments for various activities.
President’s Report:  The BOP is still in need of committee chairs and board positions need to be filled for next year.

Lisa Ramos may step in as BOP president.  She will meet with Lucie to discuss.

On August 13 there will be a meeting to close out the year.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:35pm

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris
